
 

 

06/24/25  

Sheryl Anderson 

Elite Fertility Solutions 

361 Hospital Road Suite 333 

Newport Beach, California 92663 

440039 

 

RE: Notice of Provisional Licensure 

 

Dear Sheryl, 

 

Your submitted application to the Gamete Bank and Fertility Clinic Program is still being 

processed. Due to the approaching deadline when it is required to have a license to continue 

operating in Colorado or to match or provide gametes to recipients in Colorado (July 1, 

2025), the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE) has granted 

provisional licensure for the above named entity from 07/01/25 to 09/28/25 in the 

categories of: 

  Gamete Agency  Gamete Bank  Fertility Clinic 

Licensure is specific to the entity’s scope of activities within the categories listed above, and 

conducting activities in unlicensed categories is prohibited. The licensing authority is CDPHE. 

Licensure of a Gamete Agency, Gamete Bank, or Fertility Clinic is at the sole discretion of 

CDPHE and may be granted, limited, or revoked by CDPHE. The provisional license is valid 

for 90 days, and the Program may issue a second provisional license if needed. This 

provisional license grants the above named entity the same abilities as a non-provisional 

license. It is not necessary to reapply or take any further actions. The Program will notify 

you when your application has been processed and next steps are scheduled. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jessica Mechtenberg 

Gamete Bank and Fertility Clinic Program Manager 

Division of Disease Control and Public Health Response 

Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment 

 

4300 Cherry Creek Drive S, Denver, CO 80246-1530 P 303-692-2000  www.colorado.gov/cdphe 

Jared Polis, Governor | Jill Hunsaker Ryan, MPH, Executive Director 
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